
FILE NO. 20-1074 

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE REPORT relative to expeditiously transitioning the Al Fresco dining 
program participants into permanent sidewalk dining permits. 
 
Recommendations for Council action: 
 

1. REQUEST the City Attorney to draft an ordinance to enable the Bureau of Engineering (BOE) to 
utilize the Special Engineering Fee established in LAMC 61.14 to charge for Revocable Permits 
in cases where the time to process the Revocable Permit would be substantially less than 
provided in the Tier 1 Revocable Permit fee.  

 
2. DIRECT the BOE to present an automated LA Al Fresco transition process to the Board of Public 

Works (BPW) for their consideration  
 

3. DIRECT the BOE to report to Council within 30 days of the BPW action to provide an update on 
the proposed LA Al Fresco transition process. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the BOE. Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the 
Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
(Transportation Committee waived consideration of the above matter) 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on November 24, 2021, your Public Works Committee considered a  BOE report 
relative to expeditiously transitioning the Al Fresco dining program participants into permanent sidewalk 
dining permits. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to approve the BOE’s recommendations, 
as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
BLUMENFIELD  YES 
LEE  YES 
DE LEÓN  YES 
O'FARRELL  YES 
KORETZ  ABSENT 
 
ME 11/24/21 
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